THE JOAN SCHAEFER RECREATION COMMITTEE MINUTES – APRIL 2022

The April meeting of the JSRC was called to order by Rec. Director Ed Volmer. A motion to accept the minutes from the previous meeting was made by Terry Infield and second by Belinda Mendez. All were in favor

PRESENT: Ed Volmer, Mariann Canino, Juan Arango, Terry Infield, Kathie Lacey, Pedro Martinez, Belinda Mendez, Jackie Teel, Melissa Weigl

ABSENT: Vinny Malley, Ryan Martin, Angel Dominguez, Tony Londono, Priscilla Pascual, Brian Timmons

GUEST: Jackie Murphy, representing Angel D. for PAL.

DIRECTOR'S REPORT: Ed had just come from the Mayor's wellness event, zoomba, which started this night and being held at Memorial Field. There will be a different event each day of the week. Ed also told the Committee the summer rec. program will be starting the first Monday after school ends. The cost may increase a bit this year. Program goes thru the first week in August.

Ed also reported the Easter Egg Hunt went very well with some 400 kids attending.

PAL: Jackie Murphy reported PAL is running a Spring league basketball travel program. There are five boys teams, one girls. Soccer has approximately 225 boys and girls playing including seven in a Mommy & Me division. PAL is hosting a Cheering and Football clinic through June 9. There is going to be a Mommy & Me Mother's Day Dance at Conlon Hall on May 7, tickets are being sold for it.

JR. FOOTBALL: Jr. Football and PAL working together with the Cheering and Football Clinic, nice when organizations can work together for the good of the kids. Registration for Jr Football and Cheering will open in April.

BERGENFIELD UNITED: All is going well, as reported by Juan Arango

LITTLE LEAGUE: Kathie said all is going well, all is good. The picnic will be June 4

WRESTLING: Holding a BBQ on May 7 at Memorial. They Mayor and Council recognized wrestlers who went to State Tournament this year.

VOL. COACHES CLASS: Mariann keeps asking for volunteers to take the class to become clinicians. The new 6th Edition of the Rutgers class will be coming out this summer and Mike Hegel and Mariann are retiring from giving the class.

DOMINO CLUB: Still hoping to sponsor a 5K run maybe in a couple of months. They collected sports equipment and sent it to the Dominican Republic. They will be having another drive in July. Mariann reminded Pedro to contact Mike Hegel at Bauer Sport Shop for donations.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:33 PM.

NEXT MEETING:

Respectfully Submitted

MONDAY, MAY 23, 8:00 PM

Mariann Canino, Secretary